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Our school has been putting considerable effort in developing students’ potential and 
nurturing their virtues in response to God’s calling. Attributed to the trust of  principals, 

teachers, parents and students of  primary schools, the admission quality of  our S1 intakes 
continues to improve despite the significant plunge in the number of  territory-wide Pre-S1 
students. We are very much delighted to have been permitted by the Education Bureau that 
English can be used as the medium of  instruction (EMI) for all S1 students starting from 2022 to 
2023. Students can therefore adapt to a rich EMI environment early in the hopes of  establishing 
a smooth transition to senior forms as well as university. 

We would like to express our sincere gratitude to all parents, and exhilaration for students’ 
academic excellence. In the future, the school will continue to uphold True Light’s vision and 
mission in order that students will grow to be the Light of  the World, and Christ’s blessings shall 
shine through.

With their unrelenting effort and unyielding support of  teachers and parents, our S6 students 
achieved gratifying results. A total of  91 KTLS students sat the 2021 HKDSE. In 5 

subjects, they achieved better than the Hong Kong average at Level 5 or above. In 12 subjects, 
they achieved better than the Hong Kong average at Level 4 or above. The most commendable 
results went to Chinese Language and Liberal Studies for core subjects, with more than half  of  
the cohort attaining Level 4 or above.

The performance in the four core subjects was truly meritorious with 94% and 88% awarded 
level 3 or above in Chinese Language and English Language respectively, which were much 
higher than that of  Hong Kong on average as the averages were 58% for the former and 53% 
for the latter. 96% and 100% of  KTL students were awarded level 2 or above in Mathematics 
and Liberal Studies respectively when the Hong Kong averages were 81% and 89% in these two 
subjects. 

We congratulate our students on their excellent results and may God bless them on their new 
journeys.

HKDSE 2021

Good News!

Wong Wai Sze
36 marks in 6 subjects
with 5** in Chinese Language and 
Mathematics, 5* in Economics 
and BAFS;
Bachelor of  Science in 
Quantitative Finance and Risk 
Management Science, CUHK

Chan Kwan Sheung 
Gabbie
5** in English Language;
Bachelor of  Laws, CUHK

Wong Yuet Yee 
Katherine
5** in Liberal Studies;
Bachelor of  Pharmacy, CUHK

Implementing EMI Classes for All S1 Students 
Starting from 2022-2023

Shine Bright Like A Star!

Bachelor of  Laws

Bachelor of  Business Administration
Bachelor of  Business Administration in Professional Accountancy
Bachelor of  Business and Management

Bachelor of  Science in Quantitative Finance and Risk Management Science
Bachelor of  Speech Therapy
Bachelor of  Pharmacy
Bachelor of  Engineering
Bachelor of  Nursing
Bachelor of  Science

Bachelor of  Arts
Bachelor of  Arts in Chinese Language and Literature
Bachelor of  Arts in Music

Bachelor’s Degree Programmes 
in Local and Overseas Universities such as

Business

Science

Arts

Law

33222 Attainment Rate
(HK Average 37%)

83% Degree Offer:

JUPAS Offer:

91%

84%
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Top-notch Campus Awards Programme
Wu Teresa Zhixi 
(S3) took part in 
the Top-notch 
Campus Awards 
P r o g r a m m e , 
o r g a n i s e d  b y 
LPD Education Fund. She has been selected as 
one of  the Top-notch students who demonstrate 

qualities of  excellence in life, including love, perseverance, courage, 
integrity, responsibility, humility and creativity. 

Zhang Hao Yue (S3)  was 
awarded the championship 
of  the 32nd Annual Book 
Report Competit ion for 
Secondary School Students 

- Extensive Reading Section 
(Junior Section). She submitted a thought-provoking entry 

of  book review on “Retreating Figure” (Beiyin) by Zhu Ziqing and her 
outstanding work was highly recognised. 

Chinese Language

Reading Festival
The Reading Festival was successfully held in May, and there 
were different themes, namely “Meet the Author”, “Happy 
Reading, the More the Merrier” and “Fun to Share and 

Read.” Various activities, such 
as the Inter-house Reading Trio 
Competition, the Bookmark 
Design Competition, and the Living Library @ KTLS Teachers 
were organized in order to increase students’ interest in reading 
and to promote reading atmosphere on campus.

SEED Project
Our English Department is a member school of  SEED Project 
titled "Read to Speak: Developing 21st Century Communication 
Skills through Interaction with Multigenre and Multimodal 
Texts." Assistant Principal Cheung Pak Ki and the team of  
English teachers brought their experience and material design 
to an EDB symposium for professional dialogues.

SOW Creative Writing 
Competition
Our students achieved excellent 
performances in EDB’s SOW 
Creative Writing Competition. 
Tan Hiu Ching (S5) was one 
of  the three students across the territory who were presented 
with the Outstanding Award in the Senior Secondary Division; 
Chang Hoi Ying (S5) and Wong Sin Yu (S3) were each 
presented with a Commendable Award.

Debating Competition
Our English Debate Team won the final match of  
HKSSDC (Hong Kong Secondary School Debating 
Competit ion) in Ter m 
2, and Felicia Tam Sing 
Wai (S3) was commended 
as Best Speaker.  They 
were crowned Champion 
in  Kowloon and New 
Territories Division 1.

English Language

KTLS’s 150th Anniversary Creative Playwriting Class
Ms. Lee Wai Yee, a professional screenwriter, held a playwriting class which 
unleashed students’ creativity and channeled their passion into the school’s 
celebration. She started the class by explaining the basic elements of  
scriptwriting, and guided the students step by 
step as to how they could approach the crafts 
of  characterization and plot development. Not 
only did our students learn the various skills 
of  scriptwriting, but also worked together to 
create the plot of  the celebratory drama.

“Meet the Author” Seminar
Org an ized  by  the 
Reading Promotion 
Committee, a “Meet 
the Author” Seminar 
was held on 30 June. Mr. Yuen Siu Cheong, a local 
renowned author, was invited to share his views 
and experience on the creative process, writing 
skills and reading techniques with our students.

The 32nd Annual Book Report Competition 
for Secondary School Students

 “Courtesy and Manners in True Light” Programme
On 16 September, our Chinese Department and the National and 
Social Caring Committee co-organized a visit to Y.W.C.A. Chi 
Po Neighbourhood Elderly Centre in Sham Shui Po under the 
“Courtesy and Manners in True Light” programme. During the 
visit, S3 and S4 students celebrated the Mid-Autumn Festival 
with the elderly, and they engaged in activities such as aerobics, 
ball passing games and lantern riddles. It 
encouraged closer ties between generations, 
and the atmosphere was delightful. Students 
also offered gifts to the elderly, wishing them a 
happy holiday.

Hong Kong School Drama Festival 2020/21
Our English Drama Team 
has received three awards 
in the Hong Kong School 
Drama Festival 2020/21, 
inc luding Outstanding 
Script and Outstanding 
Audio-visual Effects. Tang 
Cheuk Lam (S6) and Kwan 
So  Sum (S5 )  won  the 
awards for Outstanding 
Performer. 
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“Digi-Science” Video Production Competition for Hong Kong 
Secondary Schools 2020-21
Our STEM research team was awarded 
championship in the "Digi-Science” 
Video Production Competition for Hong 
Kong Secondary Schools 2020-21 (Senior 
Secondary Division), organized by the 
Hong Kong Association for Science and 

Mathematics Education. Under the theme of  "Testing 
Science in Daily Life – Healthcare and Hygiene", 2 S5 
students, Tong Wing Ying Nettie and Xu Pak Lam, 
made a video titled “Reduction of  formaldehyde 
released from clothes". They were interviewed by Sing 
Tao Daily about their experiment work and feelings 
after receiving the award.

STEM lecture and seminar
60 S2 and S3 students attended a science lecture 
titled “China’s Lunar Exploration Programme” 
on 25 June. Mr. Hu Hao, the Chief  Designer of  
the Third Stage of  China's Lunar Exploration 
Programme, shared our nation's achievements in 
space technology and the recent implementation 
of  the Chang'e 5 lunar exploration mission. 
It helped to inspire our students' enthusiasm 
towards scientific research endeavours.

Real-time LIVE Chat with Astronauts 
in Tiangong Space Station
A S3 student participated in Real-time LIVE Chat with 
Astronauts in Tiangong Space Station. Students had a video 
dialogue with astronauts, and learned more about astronaut 
life, as well as the latest development of  China's space 
industry.

Mathematics and STEM

“The Future US” Cultural and Historical Exploration
Our History Department and the National and Social Caring Committee joined "The Future US" 
Cultural and Historical Exploration programme, which was organized by the Hong Kong Youth Hostels 
Association. Starting from Mei Ho House, students explored and experienced 
different facets of  the culture and history of  Sham Shui Po. They also joined 
a sharing session with Ms Joel Kwong, Programme Director of  Microwave 
International New Media Arts Festival, to exchange views on the topic of  
"Future Virtual Network." Under the guidance of  tour guides and speaker, 
students learnt how Hong Kong has been transformed over time, and they 
were inspired by the activities in creating a better Hong Kong in the future.

Our Liberal Studies Department organised a 
social enterprises human library workshop for S4 
students, to share about the situation of  ethnic 
minorities, the elderly and the youth at risk in Hong 
Kong, as well as how social enterprises help with 
different groups in Hong Kong. Students learnt 
about the concept of  social entrepreneurship to 
begin serving society by using their own knowledge.

History Outing – Visit to military 
sites along the Wong Nai Chung 
Gap Trail
S5 History students 
joined the “Exploring 
t h e  H o n g  K o n g 
Story Series – Battle 
o f  H o n g  K o n g ” 
P r o g r a m m e  a n d 
visited military sites 
along the Wong Nai 
Chung Gap Trai l . 
The interactive role-
play learning activities 
enabled students to 
learn more about the 
fierce battle between 
the troops at  this 
particular strategic geographical position of  Hong 
Kong, and facilitated a deeper understanding of  the 
military defense stories of  wartime heroics during 
the Second World War. It was a highly informative 
and inspiring life-wide learning experience to raise 
peace awareness and help students reflect on Hong 
Kong’s cultural heritage.

The Century-Long March 
Quiz Competition
Siu Queen (S5),  Lo Wing Kiu (S5) and 
Wong Lok Yan Co Co (S4) participated in 
the Century-Long March Quiz Competition 
organised by the RTHK Putonghua Channel 
and received book 
coupons.  I t  was  a 
thrilling experience 
for students to deepen 
their understandings 
t o w a r d s  m o d e r n 
Chinese history and 
Chinese culture.

Young Scholar Channel
To promote self-directed learning at school, a "Young 
Scholar Channel" has been built among PSHE subjects 
of  Life and Society, Chinese History, History and 
Geography. Our students take initiatives to carry 
out learning activities to inquire about skills, topics 
or their areas of  interest, and this online platform 
allows students to upload and share their videos for 

educat iona l  purpose. 
I t  he lped es tab l i sh  a 
l e a r n i n g  c o m mu n i t y 
among  s tuden t s  and 
connected active learners 
to share their thoughts 
and exchange ideas.

Humanities

Joint School Leaders’ League: 
STEAM Workshops
The school’s Learning and Teaching 
Committee initiated Leaders’ League 
this year, with co-organizers including 
Cheung Sha Wan Catholic Secondary 
School, Pope Paul VI College, Queen’s 
College and True Light Girls’ College, on 
a service programme targeting children in 
the community. The participants brought 
STEAM to the community center, hosting 
two 2-hour workshops where they 
introduced the theories of  a periscope and 
offered hands-on experience of  making 
one and crafting a DIY dinosaur model 
using reusable materials.

Big Data Seminar by Y-Academy
Principal Lee, Assistant Principal Chan 
Kwan Wai and S4 students attended 
a talk organized by Y-Academy about 
Big Data on 6 July. The guest speaker, 
Mr.  Herber t  Chia (for mer Vice 
President of  Alibaba) shared with 
the audience what Big Data is and its 
future trends.

S4 Social Enterprises Human Library Workshop
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Jockey Club ICH + Innovative Heritage Education Programme
S3 students participated in 
the Jockey Club Intangible 
Cultural Heritage (ICH) 
+ Innovative Heritage 
Education Programme 
2 0 2 1 .  O n  2 9  Ju n e ,  3 
representatives joined the 
Summit with the theme 
of  “Bringing ICH and 
Arts Alive” at the Hong Kong Arts Centre. Principal Lee was invited to share about KTL 
Cheongsam project in the panel discussion. Through in-depth discussions on the opportunities 
and challenges of  ICH education, it was hoped that it could bring inspiration for the ICH’s 
future development in the aspects of  preservation and revitalization.

The 2nd Inter-school Fitness Challenge 
Competition
On 29 June, our sports teams participated in the Jockey Club “Flying 
High” Sports Programme - The 2nd Inter-school Fitness Challenge 
Competition, organised by the SF&OC Sports 
Legacy Company. Our students achieved 
excellent results in U14, U16 and U19 categories.

Never Say Never 3-on-3 
Basketball Competition
On 3 July, our basketball team participated 
in the Never Say Never 3-on-3 Basketball 
Competition (U16 Category), organised by Ball 
Friend Sports Limited, and our teams won 1st 
runner-up, 2nd runner-up and 3rd runner-up in 
respective matches.

Double C 3-on-3 Basketball Competition
Our basketball team put in excellent performances in the Double C 3-on-3 basketball 
competitions on 1 and 2 May. With 4 players in each group, Grade A and Grade B 
won the 2nd runner-up while Grade C won the championship. 

Chinese Martial Arts (Wing Chun) Taster Course

Wong Christy (S5) joined 
the 16th Annual My Hong 
Kong  Dream -  Song 
Composit ion Contest 
under the theme "The 
Bruised Reed" and won 
the 1st runner up with her 
distinguished work titled 
"A Path to Growth."

School Concert 
“We Are the Music Makers”

Choir MasterClass
Our school choir participated in the Jockey Club 
Opera Hong Kong Young Artist Development and 
Education Programme. A young singer from Opera 
Hong Kong was invited to hold a masterclass and 
members had the opportunity to cultivate their 
musical senses and singing abilities in forms of  
mass group and part ensembles.

Aesthetics and Sports

The 16th Annual My Hong Kong 
Dream - Song Composition Contest

Our School Concert "We Are the Music Makers'' was 
successfully held on 15 May. With the support of  the 
school, parents and alumni, the concert was live-broadcast 
online, giving student performers a chance to showcase 
their musical talents. Performances included string 
orchestra and quartet, a capella ensemble, zheng ensemble 
and solo, female solo, and performances by the worship 
team and the school choir. It was truly an amazing and 
uplifting event with the music in the air. 

Students practised martial arts (Wing Chun) and learnt more about martial arts culture and 
strengthened their body and health.

U14 Lo Pui Kwan (S3) 1st runner-up
Lai Nga Wing (S2) 2nd runner-up

U16 Yeung Lok Yi (S5) 1st runner-up
Overall Girls / Champion
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Kwan Wai Yan (S5) participated in the "Hong Kong 200" Leadership 
Project organised by The HKFYG Leadership Institute. After a series 
of  workshops and reports that began in March, her group won the silver 
prize and was awarded HK$8000 to fund the project "Hong Kong Age-
venture". The project aims to create VR of  memorable attractions in 
Hong Kong, and offer seniors the opportunities to experience VR, and 
share with students their stories of  the past about these attractions. 
Stories and photos will be posted on social media platforms anonymously 
that enables students to revisit memories of  old Hong Kong. It is hoped 
that by bringing older and younger generations together, it can foster 
intergenerational connectivity and embrace social inclusion.

Design Competition

Kwan So Sum (S5) and Pang Ming San (S6) 
won the Future Stars - Upward Mobility 
Scholarship,  sponsored by Henderson 
Land Group. They demonstrated a positive 
attitude in the face of  adversity, and showed 
aspiration and determination to achieve their 
full potential in academic performance and 
personal growth.

2021 Future Stars - 
Upward Mobility Scholarship

“Pursuing Excellence and Beyond” 
Youth Leadership Award Scheme 2021
Yeung Lok Yi (S5) and Tang Cheuk Lam (S6) joined 
“Pursuing Excellence and Beyond” Youth Leadership 
Award Scheme 2021 and received scholarship award. 
It is sponsored by the Fung Hon Chu Education 
Trust Fund and co-organised by the Man Kwan 
Education Fund for supporting local education and 
encouraging talented and excellent students to study 
hard and keep progressing in order to be outstanding 
people contributive to society.

“Hong Kong 200” Leadership Project - Silver Prize

NSCC Ambassadors
On 15 and 16 May, S4 and S5 National and 
Social Caring Ambassadors joined the CUHK 
Jockey Club Children Eye Care Programme and 
volunteered at the Hong Kong Eye Hospital. 
Students had a fruitful day participating in the 
event and it helped build social connection and 
empathy among students.

Wellness Ambassadors
15 S4 students were appointed “Wellness 
Ambassadors” of  the Environmental and 
Health Education Committee. It fostered an 
appreciation for nature and promoted active 
listening at school while students learnt how 
to relieve stress, boost their positive energy 
and care for one another. 

Hong Kong Young Ambassador 
Scheme

Fair Trade School Award Scheme
Our school participated in the Jockey Club 
FairTrade School Award Scheme and was  
awarded one of  the Fair Trade Schools in Hong 
Kong. This summer, one of  our fair trade 
ambassadors, Wong Ying Sin (S6), joined an 
agricultural experience programme at Sheung 
Shui and learnt how Fair Trade helped the local 
farmers and workers to improve their livelihoods 
and promoted community development.

Leadership and Achievements

Tse Gwenyth Q (S2) won the 2nd runner-
up in the Poster Design Competition and 
Mobile Messaging Application Sticker Design 
Competition for Primary and Secondary 
School Students. Her winning 
entry has been uploaded 
to 2021 Population Census 
website and displayed at 
roving exhibitions and at the 
MTR Station Art Gallery.

Wong Ying Sin (S6) was appointed one of  the 2020-
2021 Young Ambassadors in the school and engaged 
in distinctive voluntary services, including the Xiqu 
Centre Guided Tour, “Next Station, Fanling” Weekend 
Markets and “Restpiration – The Feast.” The scheme 
broadened students’ horizons, encouraged creativity 
and commitment, and developed students' networking 
and leadership skills.

Kowloon Region Outstanding Award 2021
Tang Cheuk Lam (S6) won the Kowloon Region Outstanding Award 2021. The 
Kowloon Region Outstanding  Students’ Association holds selection every year to 
celebrate the success of  outstanding students in the district, and its aim is to help 
participating students to equip themselves to face future challenges, to develop 
their passion on carrying out community services that serve the community and 
Hong Kong. She demonstrated outstanding achievements in academics, extra-
curricular activities, talents and services in the region, and she was selected for the 
award after going through multiple assessments with remarkable performances in 
the interviews.

5



Kowloon True Light School

School Activities
Opening Ceremony
On 1 Sep, the Opening Ceremony was conducted and 
streamed live into each classroom. To start the new academic 
year, Principal Lee introduced the theme of  the year 'In 
your shoes, be your pal' to the whole school, highlighting 
the importance of  understanding and appreciating each other's 
differences, and being caring and considerate. Geared up with new goals and an 
open mind to accept new challenges, KTLS students embark on a new journey 
of  learning and growing as individuals and as a community.

Graduation Ceremony
The Joint-Section Graduation Ceremony of  
Kowloon True Light School took place on 2 Jul. 
Our Guest of  School Manager Mr. Robert Tsoi 
gave graduates words of  encouragement and 
presented graduation certificates. Representatives 
of  P6 and S6 graduates also gave speeches 
recalling all the precious memories in True 
Light and their thankfulness to the school. 
The Graduation Evening featured a drama 
performance and a lantern parade performed 
by S6 graduates. Embodying the school motto "Thou art the light of  the 
world", the show was not only a spectacle, but a symbol that our graduates 
will also shine through in the future.

Dual Coding Workshop
The Learning and Teaching Committee 
hosted a form-based dual coding 
workshop for S3 students which 
introduced essential self-directed 
learning skills. Students were shown how 
“text-to-graph” and “graph-to-text” could help them 
consolidate their understanding of  intricate ideas.

Classroom Without Boundaries Project
Our school is currently working with Sagano High School, Kyoto, one of  our 
overseas partnering institutes, on the Classroom 
Without Boundaries project. Students from our school’s 
Japanese class has embarked on an online collaboration 
with their friends from Kyoto, where they explore the 
cultural differences between the two cities, in terms of  
economy, environment, education, etc.

Life Education Film Screening
Sponsored by the Parent-Teacher Association, our school 
and GoodNews Communication International Limited 
co-organised two Life Education Film Screenings for 
our students. Junior form students watched "Embrace" 
which expresses the value of  familial love; while senior 
form students watched "I Still Believe" which explores 
the protagonists’ overcoming of  challenges in faith that 
they eventually realise the true meaning of  life. After the 
screening, there were sharings from Director Wong Ping 
Hung, Screenwriter cum school alumnus Elaine Li, as well 
as Pastor Dr. Tan Hann Tzuu of  the Media Evangelism 
Limited. The event was an invaluable experience to students.

Career Guidance Day and 
Exploration Programme
The Careers and Guidance Committee organised 
a range of  enterprise visits and online sharing 
sessions in order to introduce a variety of  career 
options in life to our senior form students and 
to offer them help in life planning. Students had 
enterprise and university visits, and they showed 
keen interests in knowing more about different 
career paths.
More than 30 of  our alumnae came back and 
shared with our S5 students their experience 
and they were paired with students who had 
similar interests and aspirations. Our students 
expressed gratitude to our alumnae for their time 
and valuable advice, 
a n d  o u r  a l u m n a e 
a p p r e c i a t e d  t h e 
students’ eagerness to 
learn and improve.

“Home Visiting Programme” under 
“Together with Joy” Project
Our students took part in the "Home Visiting Programme" 
under the “Together with Joy” Project this summer. On 12 
August,  students joined hands with "house captains" (elderly 
volunteers of  public housing estates) of  H.K.S.K.H. Chuk 
Yuen Canon Martin District Elderly Community Centre, and 
they visited senior citizens who 
live alone and families of  elderly 
doubletons at Chuk Yuen Estate. 
Students gave out gift packs 
to wish the elders good health 
and happiness, and the friendly 
chats brought great joy to the 
elderly.  As students extended 
their love and support to the 
needy, i t  not only enhanced 
intergenerational understanding 
but also strengthened bonds within 
our community.

S3 Online Elective Selection 
Parents’ Webinar
S3 Online Elective Selection Parents' 
Webinar was conducted on 15 May. 
Mr Cheng Ho Yin Kevin, Assistant 
Manager of  the Hong Kong University 
of  Science and Technology (HKUST) 
Underg radua te  Rec r u i tment  and 
Admissions Office, was invited to share 
with us the latest admission requirements 
of  universities. Also, alumna Joyce Wai 
shared with us her fruitful life at the 
HKUST, and encouraged our S3 students 
to  make  a 
wise subject 
choice for 
their senior 
secondar y 
school life.

Parents’ Academy
There are regular meetings with parents 
throughout the school year. On 22 May, Mrs 
Mak Ho Siu Kuen, the mother of  straight-A 
Miss Hong Kong, Louisa Mak, shared on 
the topic of  "Developing Your Children's 
Ambition." 
On 13 Jul, a S1 Parent Seminar was held by 
Ms. Cheung Yin Ling Melody, a counselling 
psychologist and KTLS old girl, shared on 
the topic of  "how to help my daughter adapt 
to secondary school life." Approximately 
100 parents participated in the event. Most 
responded positively, finding the seminar 
helpful in enhancing their understanding 
of  the potential emotional distress faced by 
the i r  daughte r s  and 
the specific needs of  
different developmental 
stages of  adolescence.

With the support of  the Jockey Club Charities Trust, 
InnoPower@JC: KTLS ‘Sparkle in Service Learning’ 
Project, co-organised by the Student Affairs Committee 
and the National and Social Caring Committee, has been 
launched this year. With the self-directed learning and 
design thinking strategies they learned 
in the course, students initiated their 
self-directed service projects. Stay 
tuned for updates.

InnoPower@JC: KTLS ‘Sparkle in 
Service Learning’ Project
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Professional Development 
Chief  Executive’s Award for Teaching 
Excellence

We  a r e  v e r y  p r o u d  t o 
announce that our Chinese 
Language teachers Ms. Leung 
Ching Wan, Ms. Ho Ka Wai 
and Ms. Wan Yuen Fan won 
the 2019/20 Chief  Executive's 
Teaching Excellence Award. 
Their meticulously designed 
curriculum and the respective 
teaching materials of  high 
quality were attributed to this 
highest recognition. They have 
been introducing their excellent 
teaching practices where both 

literature and philosophy of  Chinese cultures come into 
play in a series of  territory-wide professional sharing 
events.

Staff  Development
On 7 June, a staff  development day was held with two presentations. Our Chinese Department introduced to our teachers their 
“Courtesy and Manners in True Light Programme”, and Mr Alex Fan gave a brief  explanation of  the National Security Law and 
its enforcement in schools. Our teachers found both sharing useful and raised insightful questions about the topics.

On 20 August, Professor Wong Fu Keung Daniel from the Department 
of  Social Work and Social Administration in the HKU shared with our 
teachers the application of  Cognitive Behavioral Therapy (CBT) in student 
counselling. Our teachers expressed keen interest and were glad to have 
learnt more about the topic.

Staff  Retreat
The Annual Joint-section Staff  Retreat was held on 20 August. Principal Lee first gave 
a warm welcome to new colleagues, followed by a speech from Rev. Chan Chi Kin, our 
newly appointed School Supervisor, who encouraged our staff  to continue the hard 
work in education. We were delighted to have Rev. Ko Kwok Hung Pele, the CUHK 

Chung Chi College Chaplaincy, 
hold a sharing session on the topic o f  
“Educators’ Role and Attitude.” Afterwards, Mr. Paul 
Lam, Coordinator of  Ministry Development at Our Daily 
Bread Ministries, led our teachers in studying the words 
of  God and shared devotionals, allowing our teachers to 
gain strength in silence, bringing peace and light.

Visit from CCC Chuen Yuen College
On 17 June, Principal Ip of  the Church of  Christ in China Chuen Yuen College and his team 
of  teachers visited our school. Principal Lee and Assistant Principal Cheung introduced to 
Principal Ip and his team our school’s English subject teaching strategies, LaC programmes 

and ways to create an 
English-rich learning 
atmosphere etc.  The 
act iv i ty  was  a  va luab le 
experience and effectively strengthened the 
bond and communication between the two 
schools.

Visit from Christian and 
Missionary Alliance Sun 
Kei Secondary School
A group of  Chinese teachers of  
Christian and Missionary Alliance 
Sun Kei Secondary School visited our 
school in July. Our Chinese teachers 
shared with them our school-based 
Chinese curriculum development and 
learning activities, implementation 
of  ‘Learning, Thinking, Showing and 
Reviewing’ and DSE examination 
strategies. It was a valuable experience 
and effectively strengthened the bond 
and communication between the two 
schools.

Principal Lee 
interviewed by 
Hong Kong 
Economic 
Times
P r i n c i p a l  L e e  w a s 
interviewed by Hong 
Kong Economic Times 
on her leadership at 
KTLS over the past 10 
years. She has dedicated 
herself  in achieving 
b reak th roughs  and 
nurturing our students' 
biliteracy development. 

“A City’s Educational Heritage: Stories of  Kowloon Schools”
It is our honour to have been invited to be a subject of  the study of  a newly published 
book "A City's Educational Heritage: Stories of  Kowloon Schools.” Being one of  the 
fast-growing and recognized Kowloon schools with a long history, we have Principal 
Lee and three respectable alumnae invited to share KTLS tradition, culture and teacher-
student relationship, and KTLS story has been recorded in the book.

Joint School Symposium for English Teachers 2021
Assistant Principal Cheung and Ms. Saiman were speakers of  Joint School 
Symposium for English Teachers 2021 organized by CCC English Language Core 
Group. They introduced several feature modules of  the English Department 
targeting the development of  self  directed learning.

7



Kowloon True Light School

School Anniversary
To commemora te  the  149 th and  72 nd 
anniversary of  True Light and our school 
respectively, Preparation Day cum Learning 
Activities Fair, and the Thanksgiving Service 
were held on 7 and 8 May. Student groups 
designed delightful stalls with fun games and 
DIY products, and our students immensely 
enjoyed it in this joyous and creative learning 
atmosphere. The Thanksgiving Service 
was held where school managers, alumnae 
and guests joined with our students from 
Kindergarten Section, Primary Section and 
Secondary Section. With hymn singing and 
sharing from Rev. Ng Chun Chi and alumna 
Ms Chan Chi Hung (2007), our girls were 
inspired to carry on the True Light spirit and 
shine through assiduous endeavours. 

To celebrate the 150th anniversary of  the founding of  True 
Light, all four True Light secondary schools will hold a 
series of  activities under the theme of  “Inheriting the Truth 
for a Hundred-and-Fifty Years, Educating Talents following 
the Light of  Jesus.” 

Date	 Main Events
23 Oct 2021	 Joint School Life Planning Sharing Day
17 Dec 2021	 Joint School Athletic Meet
19 Feb 2022	 True Light Fun Fair
12 Mar 2022	 Joint School Staff  Development Day
5-13 Apr 2022	 Joint School Tour to Israel 
4 May 2022	 150th Anniversary Thanksgiving Service
Second half  of  2022	 150th Anniversary Thanksgiving Dinner
*The above arrangement is subject to change due to the pandemic.

Stay tuned!

Upcoming Events* 
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